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Recognising Talent in English 
Seventy-four students participated in the ICAS 
English Competition. Congratulations to the  
following students who have achieved:   
Distinction: Y3; Michelle C, Y5; Aaron B, Y6; 
Joshua S, Ariana T 
Credit: Y1; Will W, Y2; Jodi F, Oscar H, Fletcher H, 
Y3; Harley B, Reginald C, Noa G, Libby N, Joshua 
T, Reuben Z, Y4; Hannah G, Eva H, Y5; Damon B, 
Chloe G, Maytal G, Y6; Jeremy C, Maya D,  
Danielle F, Anastasia L, Joshua L, Danielle L 
Merit: Y3; Bradley S, Y4; Jessie F, Casey S,  
Y5; Grace B, Paz C, Soyun P, Y6; Sophie A, Calev 
B 

 
Kids Giving Back 
Today’s gold coin mufti day 
raised funds towards the Kids 
Giving Back charity. Many 
thanks to students and families who supported 
this Student Representative Council initiative, 
raising $380.  
 
Share Our Space 
The outdoor facilities at our school will be open 
on the following weekends and public holidays 
during the school holidays: 
• Sat 24 Sept & Sun 25 Sept 
• Sat 1 Oct, Sun 2 Oct & Mon 3 Oct 
• Sat 8 Oct & Sun 9 October 
For more information go to Share Our Space. 
 
I want to take this opportunity to thank the  
entire school community for their contributions 
to making Term 3 the success it was. Parents, 
teachers and support staff continued to work 
incredibly hard to support the learning, engage-
ment and wellbeing of our beautiful students. I 
hope you enjoy the holiday break.  
Term 4 will commence for students and 
teachers on Monday 10 October.  
 

Leonie Smith 
Deputy Principal 

 
 

PRINCIPAL’S REPORT 
 
School Musical 
Over the past 2 weeks Mrs Bennett and I have 
had the privilege of visiting each cast and watch-
ing the progress of our young talented dancers 
and actors. You’ll be pleased to know the musical 
is coming along beautifully and will be sure to 
amaze.  
Parents will receive an email to purchase tickets, 
which will go on sale on Wednesday 28 Septem-
ber.  
Teachers have sent home video links and/or 
songs for students to fine tune their dancing 
skills over the holidays. I hope you enjoy this 
sneak peak at the costumes, with thanks to Ms 
Keeble. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Year 6 Fete 
As you know the fete was a fabulous day  
delivered by Year 6 business owners, managers, 
marketers, financiers and staff. They worked very 
hard throughout the day, running highly  
successful stores and activities for students to 
enjoy, and raised a fantastic profit of $7598. Well 
done! 

https://www.schoolinfrastructure.nsw.gov.au/content/infrastructure/www/what-we-do/we-support-communities/share-our-space.html


 

 



 

 



 

 

 

 
 Merit Awards      

 Week 10 
 
 
 

Kindergarten: Josh D, Maddie C,  
                Winnie B, Benjamin O, Nate T,  
                Jackson M, Shiv S, Noah G 
 

Year 1:  Alexa J-S, Rafi L, Mala D,  
               Xavier H, Ivy K, Toby S, Joel L,  
               Jake G 
 

Year 2:  Diego P K, Jodi F, Fletcher H,  
                Maya A, Ruby B, Xavier N,                  
 

Year 3:  Celine G, Fiona I, Zev G,  
               Hunter N, Annabelle S, Jamie B   

Year 4:  Jake Mc, Daniel M, Aiken L-I,  
                Gemma M, Eva H, Ariella G,  
                Siena K, Jessie F, Caleb B 
 

Year 5:  Aaron B, Soyun P, Gali R,  
                Lily Rose O 
 

Year 6:  Aaron F, Aden M, Frankie H,  
                Lior M 

  

School Musical  
at  

Souths Juniors 
 

CAST A: Monday 24 October 
 

CAST B: Tuesday 25 October 
 

CAST C: Monday 7 November 

Excellence In Ethics:  
Kinghorn Award Nomination 
 
We are proud to announce that our very own 
Ethics Teacher and Coordinator Claire  
Kemperman, has been nominated for the 
Kinghorn Award for her enthusiasm and  
commitment to Ethics. 

According to the Ethics foundation, "This 
award will honour an Ethics volunteer who is 
an inspirational role model for other volun-
teers – and for their school and community." 
While being nominated is already a great 
achievement, Claire is also in the running to 
win $4000 towards Bellevue Hill's library. The 
winner, announced in term 4 will be awarded 
an engraved trophy and their school will be 
offered an engraved plaque with their details 
as this inaugural volunteer award winner. 
 
Claire says: 
"Teaching Ethics is an amazing volunteer job 
and it is great to share the joy.  When chil-
dren think, reason and discuss, I feel very  
appreciative of being able to facilitate and I 
am blown away by their insights on the ethi-
cal topics." 
 
Read more about it: primaryethics.com.au/ 
 
Ethics is taught by volunteers from the school 
and wider community. Unfortunately at Belle-
vue Hill, we do not have enough teachers for 
every child that is enrolled. If you are interest-
ed in becoming an Ethics teacher, please con-
tact Ethics coordinator Claire Kemper-
man, clairekemperman@hotmail.com. 
 
Anuya Velpanur |  Area Manager  |  Primary Ethics Ltd 
Monday to Friday 9:30-2:00 

T: 02 8068 7752  
W: https://primaryethics.com.au/ 
F: www.facebook.com/primaryethics 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ethics Education for Children 

mailto:clairekemperman@hotmail.com
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fprimaryethics.com.au%2F&data=05%7C01%7Cbellevuehi-p.admin%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cf839d39acfa446b8e65a08da96bdf4f2%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637988040013458336%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZ
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fprimaryethics&data=05%7C01%7Cbellevuehi-p.admin%40det.nsw.edu.au%7Cf839d39acfa446b8e65a08da96bdf4f2%7C05a0e69a418a47c19c259387261bf991%7C0%7C0%7C637988040013458336%7CUnknown%7


 

 

 

 

 
At BHPS, the kindergarten teachers run 4 
weekly literacy group sessions to provide multi-
ple opportunities for targeted practice of new 
and old skills. The sessions promote independ-
ence and collaboration but also open the door 
to more tailored hands-on activities, to suit the 
needs of all learners in our classroom. 

During literacy groups, students rotate through 
a series of stations which focus on different 
skills. 

Below are just a few examples of our literacy 
group stations. 

Decoding Activities 
segmenting and blending the separate  

phonemes in words 
 
 

Comprehension Activities 
summarising, understanding sequence,  

making predictions, drawing conclusions, and  
making inferences or recalling facts and details 

 
 

 
 

Phonics Activities 
44 sounds of the English language  

‘sh diagraph’ 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Writing / Grammar Activities 
sentence starter strips 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Sight Word Practice 
high frequency words that we need to be 

able to recognise instantly 

Promoting CREATIVITY, INNOVATION,      
 CRITICAL THINKING & COLLABORATION in KINDY 



 

 

 
 

This week in Year 2, we have been using 
the iPads and laptops to help us with our 
learning.  
 
Throughout this term, during our writing 
lessons, we have been focusing on how to 
write an imaginative and descriptive      
narrative. The Year 2 students have shown 
creativity and enthusiasm when writing 
stories of their own. Students then used 
the laptops and iPads  to  publish their 
narratives.  

 
We learnt how to log in to the Student 
Portal, find the Google Docs program and 
start a new document of our own. We also 
got to improve our typing skills!  
 
The Year 2 teachers have been so im-
pressed with the student’s technology 
skills and the determination and persis-
tence they have demonstrated towards 
publishing their work!  

 
 

              Using technology in Year 2 



 

 

  

 
Throughout Term 3 Year 4 students  studied 
‘Waves of Migration’ in Australian History. 
Students inquired into the patterns of  
migration in our past and how it has 
shaped Australia’s identity.   
 
 

They investigated a vast 
range of people from different histories and 
cultural backgrounds who moved from for-
eign shores and now call Australia home.  

 

 
Finally, students interviewed family and 
friends about personal and remarkable   
immigration journeys. They discovered 
amazing stories that have shaped our coun-
try’s identity and provided our Year 4  
students with an understanding of their 
own identities.  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

              Stories of Migration in Year 4 



 

 

 

  

Fete Update 
Last Thursday the school was abuzz with excitement as Fete Day had finally arrived. A 
whole term of learning for Year 6 culminated on this day and we were lucky enough to have 
the whole school involved.  
 

The students have spent time learning and developing entrepreneurial skills that saw them 
brainstorm ideas for a business and conduct market research, as well as design and create 
logos, advertising and keep track of the financials of their business. Developing alongside 
the business skills of the students, were skills in collaboration and team work as well as    
considerable problem solving! 
 
The Fete was a HUGE success and we were impressed by the level of commitment shown 
by the Year 6’s and the skills that they showed on the day. 

Promoting COLLABORATION, INNOVATION,     
 CRITICAL THINKING & COLLABORATION in Year 6 

The Fete 
raised 

$7598! 
Thank you for 
your support! 


